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Date:
09/11/00

From:
TAMMY_M

RE:
Bradford Island dewatering- additional information

Due to picket leads not being set all the way down and FV3-9 flooding on 7 September, we had a couple hundred fish in the add- in side of Bradford Island fishway.  Being rather alarmed by the situation it was decided that we would call in the riggers, drain the ladder and chase the fish out through the picket leads.  This took about an hour and a half to complete, all fish were removed from the add- in channel, the leads were re-set and the ladder is back to normal.

TM

I made the decision to partially dewater the ladder.  I talked with the operator on duty (Dave Smith) and attempted to call Cal Sprague and Gary Johnson, neither were in the office on Friday 9/8/00.  My decision was based on the fact that Monday was going to be busy with Unit 6 coming down and that migratory fish should be returned to the ladder as quickly and painlessly as possible.  Salmon were attempting to jump up the water flowing in from FV3-9 and the water coming off of the ladder through the slots in the concrete.  Visitors were commenting on how the fish were beating themselves up against the concrete with no where to go.  

Riggers were called in to help dewater around 1pm.  We closed FV3-9 and shut down the ladder exit.  As the water dropped, Andy DeBriae, Carl Zerfing, Scott MacKinnon, Bob Gibb, Chelsie Morris (ranger) and I climbed into the ladder to start herding about 200 salmon under the picket leads and back into the main ladder.  There was the attempt to keep water levels below the picket leads but not dry up the ladder completely.  Fish were guided when possible rather than netted.  We saw no mortalities that day, all fish were put back in to the ladder and watched as they swam around.  

It is believed that the fish entered the Add-in section of the ladder by swimming under the picket leads that had not been set completely down after the last cleaning.  The leads have been reset.  On 9/7/00 the float for FV3-9 had stuck in a low position after cleaning.  This sticking resulted in the valve opening farther than necessary and flooding the ladder over the concrete section near the count window.  Fish may have had an opportunity to swim over the concrete into the Add-in water area.  
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